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Florida Keys Commercial Fishermen’s Association

P.O. Box 501404, Marathon, FL 33050
March 3, 2014

Mr. Ben Hartig, Chairman & Council Members

South Atlantic Fishery Management Council

4055 Faber Place Drive

N. Charleston, SC  29405
Re: Joint Mackerel Amendment 20B
Dear Mr. Hartig & Council Members,

“The best laid schemes of mice and men often go awry.”  Robert Burns, 1786
Individuals making the case not to raise king mackerel trip limits in the Southern Sub-Zone have repeatedly cited the need for protection from an early seasonal closure because the quota would be caught sooner and the need to maintain price stability by not flooding the market.  Yet, during a 2-3 week period in February of this year, that is exactly what occurred without giving Monroe County fishermen so much as an ounce of increase in their daily trip limit.
Approximately 28 kingfish permit holders and crews with trailered boats from Jupiter, Ft. Pierce and Daytona Beach arrived at marinas in Everglades City, Goodland and Naples and fished roughly during the period of February 3-19, 2014.  With only short distances to run (usually no more than 15 miles each way), they were able to make multiple daily trips during their stay and on February 21, 2014 the season was officially brought to a close – six weeks early.
In the meantime Keys fishermen, generally operating much larger vessels and traveling far greater distances up to 60 miles each way to catch fish, are denied a reasonable trip limit that would allow them to generate a modest profit.  These are everyday, hard-working fishermen engaged in multi-species fisheries simply trying to make a living and counting on the increase in trip limits promised them over 18 years ago when the kingfish rebuilding program began.  82 of them signed affidavits (see attached list) to that effect and they were presented to the Mackerel Committee Chair at the GMFMC meeting last month in Houston, TX.
We urge the Councils to re-address the trip limit for the Southern Sub-Zone and support a modest increase from 1250# to 2000# with no step-down.  Additionally, we would like the Councils to consider making kingfish permits region-specific or at least separated Gulf and South Atlantic, which will better address concerns of those in neighboring counties about early closures.
Sincerely,

s/Bill Kelly
Capt. Bill Kelly

Executive Director

C:  Mr. Doug Boyd, Chairman - GMFMC
Phone & Fax: 305-743-0294     Cell: 305-619-0039
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